
BOROUGH OF CARROLL VALLEY 
PARKS, RECREATION, AND 

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 24, 2010 – 7:00 PM 

BOROUGH OFFICE 
 

MINUTES 
 
Chairman James Marchione called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. Those in attendance were: 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS    BOROUGH OFFICIALS 
Present      David Hazlett, Borough Manager 
James Marchione, Chairman    Amanda Bell, Recording Secretary 
 George Fisanich      
Amy Reinke              
Tim Skoczen  
Tammy Lytle  
Absent 
 
CONSIDERATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 27, 2010 MEETING 
T. Lytle moved, G. Fisanich seconded that the Committee accept the minutes of the January 27, 
2010 minutes as submitted.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
BOROUGH MANAGER’S REPORT 
Mr. Hazlett had nothing to report at this time. 
 
PARKS AND RECREATION 
Welcome to the Neighborhood.   
Mr. Hazlett stated that he presented the Welcome to the Neighborhood to Council; Council had 
nothing to say he is taking that as a quite approval. Mr. Hazlett stated that he does not have the 
vendor letters printed yet but as soon as they are printed he would have them delivered to 
everyone’s home. A. Reinke stated that she is asking for 4 volunteers to go around to local 
businesses and kindly ask if they would be willing to be a sponsor or would like to donate an item 
for the door prize. G. Fisanich asked A. Reinke if the Best of the Valley will be printed in color or 
Black and White. A. Reinke stated that the Best of the Valley will be printed in color. A. Reinke 
stated that she broke up the following areas by regions such as; Carroll Valley and Fairfield 
proper and south, 16 West towards Blue Ridge Summit and Waynesboro, Northwest towards 
Orrtanna, Northeast towards Gettysburg. A. Reinke stated that if there is a restaurant, local gift 
shop, or boutique on your way to one of the vendors please stop by and see if they would be 
willing to donate a door prize, if they donate they will be listed in the Best of the Valley. Mr. 
Hazlett stated that any prizes you collect bring to the office and give to either Amanda or Gayle. 
A. Reinke also expressed the idea to have the committees who have openings to present at the 
Welcome to the Neighborhood social or have a table with information on what each committee 
does. 
 
T. Skoczen stated that he has talked to Mr. Eddy from Strawberry Hill and that he is looking for 
more places with maple trees for the Maple Sugaring Program. T. Skoczen stated that in the 
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summer he will try to locate a good stand of existing maple trees and then come up with a 
program. 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES 
Nothing to report at this time 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
  
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting adjourned at 7:37 PM by consensus. 
 
 
 
              
              Amanda Bell, Recording Secretary 

 
 
 


